
 



Response to the statement by the Church of Nigeria titled: ‘Appointment of the Most Revd Josiah Idowu-Fearon as the General

Secretary of the ACC: The stand of the Church of Nigeria (Anglican Communion)':

The Archbishop of Canterbury's attention has been drawn to a statement forwarded to him from the Office of the Primate of the Church of

Nigeria, the Most Revd Nicholas Okoh, on the above subject. This statement was first posted on the Church of Nigeria website April 30, 2015.

The appointment of the Secretary General of the Anglican Communion Office (ACO) is made by the Chairman of the Anglican Consultative Council

(ACC) with the approval of the President of the Standing Committee, the Archbishop of Canterbury.

It is an individual appointment which follows a due process of advertising, short listing and interviews. In the advertising process emphasis was

placed on giving it the widest possible publicity. For instance, in addition to putting it on the ACO website and the Church Times, the

advertisement was sent to all Primates and Provincial Secretaries to encourage their members and others to apply. The latter was done to reach

all parts of the Communion.

Thirty-one applications were received, spread through all continents, and included candidates from varied disciplines and backgrounds. Five

Bishops from around the Anglican Communion applied. The interview panel was an international mix of laity and clergy, including a Primate. The

role of the Archbishop of Canterbury is by regulation limited to approving the name put forward by the panel. In support of this he met with each

of the shortlisted candidates.

Archbishop Justin Welby said: “I am delighted that the Most Revd Dr Josiah Idowu-Fearon emerged as the clear appointee from this transparent

process. This highly competitive process has produced a Secretary General who is an eminent scholar with an international track record of

reconciling people, especially of different faiths. It is very good news that he comes from the largest and one of the most vigorous Provinces of

the Communion.”

Archbishop Fearon's view on the criminalisation of people of same gender attraction is fully in line with Resolution 1.10 of the 1998 Lambeth

Conference.
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